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PHARMACY TECHNICIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, July 30, 2013
6:00--8:00 p.m.
Meeting Location: CCW 124
Members Present: Gina Garrison, CPhT, Committee Chair, Hi-School Pharmacy Services, LLC; Steve Mosier, Vice Chair, Legacy Salmon Creek; Merrie Kay Alzola, Fred Meyer Pharmacy; Meggan Smith, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Jeremy Hughes, Aidapak Services LLC

Members Absent: Janice Hogue, Adventist Medical Center; Rene Bloemke, Net-RX; Anthony Mauer, PeaceHealth St. John’s Hospital; Carol Garrand (Fortin), Pro Pac Pharmacy
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Dawn Shults, Dept. Head, Pharmacy Tech Department; Heidi Fay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Devin Hastay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services; Tasaday Turner, Advising; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Guests: Zachary McCall, Legacy Good Samaritan Medical Center; Melissa Hansen, Fred Meyer Pharmacy

_____________________________________________________________________________

Committee Chair Gina Garrison called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. and introductions were made. 
Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business
Review of Committee Membership. Director of Allied Health, Debra Ortiz, went over the committee roster and reminded the committee members that the State of Washington requires these committees to have a 50-50 ratio of employee and employer representation. She said the current ratio for this committee is 5 employers (plus a new member, Zach McCall) and 3 employee. She said we are a little low in the employee representation and asked the members that if they have any potential new employee rep members to send her their names. 

Debbie also spoke about the Virtual Notebook, a process that tracks program data. This data drives the program improvement process. So, if the program needs improvement in any area the Program Improvement Committee will contact the program head and work on ways to make improvements. The only problem at this time, and it’s being worked on she said, is when new students register and announce their major they are coded a certain way. If the student is not coded properly, all other indicators will be off. Debbie said that once this issue is corrected, this will be a great tool. 
Merrie Kay Alzola came in and introduced both herself and her guest, Melissa Hansen. Merrie Kay reported that she has been promoted to Pharmacy Sales Manager for Fred Meyer pharmacies and in her place will be Melissa, who is now the District Coordinator. Melissa may become an advisory member.  

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
After a quick review of the October 16, 2012 minutes, a motion was made to approve them as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Director/Division Chair Report
Debbie started off her report by telling the committee that after she reviewed the program completion rate from spring cohort, she found it was at 96%. She congratulated and thanked both Dawn Shultz and Heidi Fay for their hard work. 

Debbie also announced that the program received a grant from Columbia Credit Union in the amount of $65K. Some equipment has already been ordered and they are awaiting their arrival. Dawn invited the members to a simulation lab celebration on September 30, 2013. There will be a plaque naming the lab the Columbia Credit Union Pharmacy Simulation Lab.

Dawn reported that the Department of Health has recertified the program for the next five years. She said it was a large task and the DOH were impressed with the work that was done with the recertification process. 

Health Informatics Grant. Rachele Bakic, Program Manager for the Health e-Workforce Consortium grant, spoke about the infusion of informatics into the Pharmacy Tech program starting spring 2013. She said that an Instructional Support Student Navigator has been hired and will be working as an academic and career coach for the Pharmacy Tech students in the program. She passed around a brochure that has been created that speaks about the Health e-Workforce Consortium. Rachele also reported that three spots have opened up to eligible vets for the Nursing and Pharmacy Tech programs.  
Dawn reported that she attended PTECH, the Pharmacy Technician Educators Council. She said it was a very informative conference. PTECH is made up of pharmacy technician educators from around the country and there was a lot of sharing amongst the attendees about their various pharmacy tech programs. Dawn said one of the courses she attended was Aseptic Technique Instructor Certification. She said when she completes the classes, she will be able to certify students who have completed the program and want to be certified pharmacy technicians. A discussion ensued about certification requirements. It was noted that at this time, it is not mandatory that a pharmacy technician be certified in the state of Washington; however, in 2020 there will be a requirement that any pharmacy technician who wants to be certified must have attended a nationally accredited program.
Dawn next reported that she is going to begin planning online courses for the Pharmacy Tech program. This will need to be a structured plan and state approval will be necessary. Dawn told the committee that their input will be very important.  

Work Plan
Debbie said that now that the 2013-14 academic year is near, the work plan should be updated. She read through each item on the work plan and updates were noted at the meeting. 
The committee worked on the pharmacy tech vision statement and Gina read what she had submitted. After some discussion and brainstorming it was agreed to keep this on the work plan and members can submit their ideas to Dawn, Debbie or Andreana prior to the next meeting in winter 2014.
New Business

Alumni Survey. Debbie went over the Alumni Survey Monkey Questionnaire. She asked the committee members if the current questions are satisfactory and most thought the survey looked fine. Minor tweaking took place changing question number 4 have a “scale” as opposed to the current verbiage. Debbie said she will retype it and send the draft out for final input.
Debbie gave a quick report on the statistics from the group that was accepted for fall 2013. She said 24 accepted with 12 alternates, five wanted to postpone until spring, eight declined, and two did not respond. She added that there was a good turnout at the orientation. 
Election of Officers. Gina was nominated to continue as committee chair. A motion was made, seconded, and after a vote of members, Gina was re-elected as committee chair. Steve Mosier nominated Jeremy Hughes to sit as vice chair. A motion was made, seconded, and after the member vote, Jeremy was elected vice chair. These officials will have a two year run. 

Hela High School Partnership. Gina reported that the grand opening ceremony is Thursday, August 1, 2013 with a tour at 3:30 and ceremony beginning at 4 p.m. She mentioned the school is really beautiful. The pharmacy program there will begin at the junior and senior level with some of the classes focusing on science, vocab, and some of the other prerequisites for Clark’s pharmacy tech program. 

Next Meeting Date
The committee agreed to meet again in winter 2014. A date will be offered in late February or early March 2014. Gina said that the second Tuesday of every month is not available for her. Debbie and Andreana will come up with some dates and email them to the committee in January.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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